RED LINE the BLUE HILLS

START TIME: As discussed last week, there is no perfect answer (  Some can arrive any time, others are coming from work. The Wed eve hikes used to run from 6:00 – 8:00, so I intended to run these hikes from 6-8, however the first month those of us who could make 5:30 have enjoyed 5:30 thru dark. (Lately through 8:00 as it’s light that late.)

For the May 4th hike we will try starting at 6:00, to allow others to attend who can not arrive by 5:30. In the future, we may also try a staggered start, 5:00 for those who can arrive early, picking up others at 6:00. Please note: On these evening hikes, since time is short, we will not typically wait in parking lot for late arrivals. Anyone not there at the start time will be assumed to have had to cancel that night. Otherwise we’d wait 15 or 20 minutes of our 2 hour hike each week :-(
Meeting place:
NEW MEETING PLACE THIS WEEK: SEE ATTACHED MAP, and directions below.
We will meet at the parking lot for the ‘Fisherman’s Beach’ on the south side of Ponkapoag Pond. See attached route map from last week, which also shows this week’s meeting location.
Two ways to get there:

From Rt. 93 (Rt. 128) take Rt. 138 south. Go 1 ½ miles and turn left on Randolph St. Proceed 1 ¼ miles to the parking lot on the left. 

From Rt. 93 (Rt. 128) take Rt. 28 south. Go 1 miles and turn right on Reed Street St. (Becomes Canton St.) Proceed 2 miles to the parking lot on the right.
What to bring:
Hiking boots are always recommended. For this hikes ‘sneakers’ may be worn, but we will discuss footwear and the advantages of hiking boots on those first hikes.  Hiking boots will be required for hikes over more rocky terrain during the summer.

Rain Coat required (Please bring it every week, if only to appease the sun gods ;-)

Water. At least 1 quart. Hiking will work up a thirst, especially as the weather warms up. Dehydration is a major source of hiking problems. Staying hydrated during the hikes will also help you feel better the next day. 

Headlamp or flashlight. As you may have noticed over the past few weeks we are playing with darkness getting back ;-) Having a small flashlight, or even better one of the new LED headlamps if you expect to do any hiking in the dark, is advisable. One of these weeks we might cut it a bit too close ;-)

Snacks are always good for keeping up our energy ( 

‘First Aid kit’ I will be carrying a group first aid kit in case of injury, however participants should always bring Band-Aids, moleskin, Motrin and any other such small items as they my typically need during a hike.
Toilet paper: There are no rest areas in the woods. ( 
Cancellation Policy: I plan to hike every Thursday, rain or shine. Fun is where and when you make it! However thunderstorms will cancel the hikes!

Any questions, email me. 

Bob Vogel
